OFFICIAL NOTIFICATION FOR 

NON-ROUTINE OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE

COORDINATION DATE- 1/30/2009
PROJECT- Bonneville B2CC
RESPONSE DATE- No response needed
Description of the problem- The B2CC has spalling that was scheduled for repair prior to the 2009 fish passage season.  Due to deficiencies found in the PH2 collection channel grating, the collection channel and AWS will be dewatered during the month of February.  This requires the sump pumps to operate regularly.  The sump pumps discharge into the B2CC.  There appears to be no way around this at this time.  The repairs in the B2CC require a dry surface and safety protocols require no water to be running through the corner collector while people are working in there.

The AWS and collection channel is tentatively scheduled to be out until 6 March.  The B2CC is tentatively scheduled to be open in mid-March for kelt passage.  B2CC repairs include concrete removal, installation of rebar and pouring new concrete.  

It is recommended the repairs be put off until September when there will be adequate time for proper repairs to be made and plenty of time for the concrete to cure in a warmer and drier setting.
Type of outage required- No outage required.
Impact on facility operation- By not repairing the B2CC now, there is a chance spalling will worsen.  Rushing repairs may result in the patches not curing properly or washing out.
Length of time for repairs- Repairs may take a couple of weeks or longer.
Expected impacts on fish passage- The B2CC operated in a similar condition for the 2008 fish passage season.  There is some concern the spalling will worsen.
Comments from agencies-
NOAA- Tammy, This repair work probably should have been done last fall. It looks like we don't have much choice now but this repair work does need to be completed this fall. Thanks. Gary

Final results- The Project will delay repairs until after spill season.
Please email or call with questions or concerns.
Thank you, 

Tammy

Tammy Mackey

NWP Operations Division Fishery Section

Columbia River Coordination Biologist

541-374-4552 Bonneville Office
503-691-5733 Blackberry

Tammy.m.mackey@usace.army.mil 
